The Kernstown Courier



3239 Valley Pike, Winchester, VA 22602-5303 540.667.7298 / www.kernstownumc.org Rev. Gary Heaton



April 2022

Inside this issue:

Cantata Finance	1
Reach & Serve, UMW, Umcore Kits	2-3
Lay Leader Umcore Kits	3
Care & Connect	4
Worship & Wonder Educate & Equip (VBS) Stations of the Cross	5
In the Mailbox, Save the Dates	6
Sympathy Thank You, Trustees Birthdays, Anniversaries	7
Staff Info, Calendar	Back

From the Pastor:

It will not be long till our Lenten journey to the cross is eclipsed by the power of the resurrection. Christians are "Easter People," but we are Easter People with a story of strength and perseverance born of experience. Lent and Holy Week are what make the transformational power of the resurrection genuine. The world is full of people who are searching for genuine faith. My hope is that the people of this congregation have a testimony to share that is filled with genuine stories of how the gospel of Jesus Christ has brought hope and vitality to our lives. We can love and be cheerful and care for others because we ourselves have experienced the glorious new life that comes to us in the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus. Throughout the season of Lent, we have offered evidence of God's promise to make something beautiful out of the ashes and torn remnants that accompany our mortal journey. We have told the story of Jesus and his saving power that weaves and spins and stiches our life in this world into life eternal.

I pray that you will find opportunity to share the Good News of God's love with those to whom love is a stranger. Please invite someone to worship with you and experience the community of faith in the Body of Christ at Kernstown United Methodist Church.

After Easter, we will take down the giant purple banner that proclaims to the world that Christ is at work in our church. When the sign is down, you, the congregation members, will be the ones who proclaim the saving life of faith in



Jesus. There is no better witness than that of a life transformed by God's grace and made into something beautiful.

To God be the Glory, Gary

proclamation that He is Risen!

Finance Report

February Offering \$25,379 Budget Needs \$25,109 Difference \$ 269 **Choir Cantata, Palm Sunday, April 10**th **during Worship** In addition to all of the traditional festivities of Palm Sunday our chancel choir will be presenting a cantata perfect for our fabric theme. It's called *Come, Touch the Robe*. It brings an awareness to the garments of Jesus during Holy Week. It's a moving work and the perfect conclusion to our theme and segue into Holy Week.

Easter Sunday, April 17th during Worship The trumpet will sound the news of Jesus' Resurrection on Easter morning. Not just one trumpet, but five brass players will bring the fanfares of good news to our service that day. We are joining with some Shenando-ah Conservatory students to bring excellent music that day and share the celebratory

Reach & Serve

UMW/UWF News Sisters-in-Christ

Scripture: Be glad in the Lord always! Again, I say, be glad! Philippians 4:4 **Next Meeting:** Tuesday, April 12th from 10 to 11:30 AM in the fellowship hall.

Change in our name: Our organization changed its name from United Methodist Women to United Women in Faith on March 3rd. We have a new logo and a new mission



statement. Our purpose will not be changed. I will report more on this at our April meeting.

Upper Room: There are both regular print and large print copies. Leave money for them in the jar.

Prayer Partner: John Mann/ Wesley UMW. Include their unit in your prayers. Doris Miller, President

THANK YOU from UMW/UWF (United Women in Faith) to all in KUMC who supported our Soup and Bread Fundraiser for Missions. We raised \$838 for missions. We donated to the following missions: Bright Futures, Wesley Community Service Center in Portsmouth, Red Bird Mission, Henry Fork Center, and Crusade Scholarship. Doris Miller, President

UMCOR Kits for Conference project. During April & May, KUMC will be collecting Hygiene Kits, Cleaning Kits, & School Kits for UMCOR to be used for areas having disasters (hurricanes, tornadoes, earthquakes, etc). We will also be collecting non-perishable food items for local missions. United Women in Faith and Reach & Serve Work Groups will be coordinating this project. See attached lists of items needed for these kits. If you have questions, contact Doris Miller or Steve Spurr.

UMCOR Cleaning Kits

Enabling those affected by floods, hurricanes, and tornadoes to begin the overwhelming job of cleaning up. UMCOR Cleaning Kit Assembly & Shipping Instructions (Kit Value: \$75 per bucket)

Cleaning Kit Materials:

- One five-gallon round bucket with lid (14.35" h x 12.19" w x 12.19" d). No screw lids. May be used buckets, but must be free from all residual product. Advertisement on the outside acceptable.
- One 32-64 oz. bottle liquid laundry detergent
- One 16-40 oz. bottle liquid concentrate household cleaner, no spray clnrs.
- One 16-34 oz. bottle liquid dish soap
- One 4-8 oz. pump spray air freshener
- One 6-14 oz. pump spray insect repellant (pack of 10–20 wipes also acceptable). Pump spray bottles must have protective covers
- One scrub brush , with or without handle
- 18 re-usable cleaning wipes, no terrycloth, microfiber, or paper towels. Remove from packaging.
- Five scouring pads, no stainless steel or pads with soap in them. Remove from packaging
- · 36-50 clothespins
- One 50-100 ft. clothesline (cotton or plastic line)
- 24 roll of heavy-duty trash bags (33–45 gal. sizes). Remove from packaging.
- Five N95 particulate respirator dust masks (1–3 mm thickness), no surgical masks, last updated September 2019
- 2 pairs kitchen gloves, durable for multiple uses. Remove from packaging.
- One pair work gloves with leather palm or all leather

Assembly Directions:

- Place all liquid items on the bottom of the bucket.
- Place remaining items in the bucket fitting them around & between the liquid items.
- Scouring pads & trash bags can be separated in order to fit all items in the bucket.
- Clothespins may also be placed in a small re-sealable bag.
- Secure the lid on the filled bucket.

Important Notes:

- All items must be new with the exception of the bucket and lid.
- All cleaning agents must be in liquid form. No powders are accepted.
- If items have been omitted, label bucket. Please indicate which items are missing
- Sponges have been removed from the list of supplies due to the challenge
 of locating the non-cellulose sponges that prevent mildew. Non-cellulose
 sponges will be added to each bucket upon arrival at the affiliate warehouse.
- Do not include any personal notes, money, or additional materials in the kits.
- Contents of kits or the containers of kits should not be imprinted with cartoon characters, advertisements, religious, patriotic, military or camouflage symbols

Instructions for Packing and Shipping Kits:

- Packed buckets cannot exceed 70 pounds
- Complete two packing lists, one for your records and one for the shipping box

Reach & Serve

UMCOR Hygiene Kit

Providing basic necessities to people who have been forced to leave their homes because of human conflict or natural disaster. Hygiene kits are also used as learning tools in personal hygiene, literacy, nutrition, & cooking classes. (\$12 per kit).

Hygiene Kit Materials:

- One hand towel (15x25-17x27"), no kitchen, cleaning, or microfiber towels
- One washcloth, no kitchen, cleaning, or microfiber towels
- One comb, must be sturdy with at least 6 " of teeth, no pocket combs or picks, rattail & combs without handles are acceptable but must have at least 6 inches of teeth
- One toenail or fingernail clipper, no emery boards or metal nail files
- Bath-size soap (3 oz. bar or larger), No lvory or Jergen's soap, <u>do not</u> remove from packaging
- One adult toothbrush, <u>do not</u> remove from packaging, personal advertising not acceptable
- 10 adhesive bandages (¾ by 3 inches), common household bandages acceptable
- One one-gallon size re-sealable bag
 Assembly Directions:
- Lay hand towel flat on a table.
- Lay the washcloth in the center of the hand towel.
- Place all remaining items on top of the washcloth (except the plastic bag).
- Fold the sides of the hand towel to cover the items.
- Grasp the bundle tightly and roll over the remainder of the towel.
- Place the tightly rolled bundle in the plastic bag, remove air, and seal.

Important Notes:

- All items must be new.
- Do not wash any of the items as they will no longer be considered new.
- Do not include any personal notes, money or additional materials in kits.
- Contents of kits or the containers of kits should not be imprinted with cartoon characters, advertisements, religious, patriotic, military or camouflage symbols.

Packing Instructions:

 Complete two packing lists, one for the box and one for your records.

A message from your Lay Leader, Cathy Richard

'People were bringing even infants to him that he might touch them; and when the disciples saw it, they sternly ordered them not to do it. But Jesus called for them and said, "Let the little children come to me, and do not stop them; for it is such as these that the kingdom of God belongs. Truly I tell you, whoever does not receive the kingdom of God as a little child will never enter it." Luke 18:15-17



When I greeted the congregation on Sunday, March 20, I shared a snippet of the past weekend's visit from our son and grandson. Gregory is a lively three year old with above average intelligence, confidence, and a sense of humor beyond his years. He's a natural born leader.

When Morgan and Gregory visit, it's play time. His Papa is "on vacation" with the exception of discipline. PopPop, Gregory and I made lots of noise while having fun. We played in the yard, walked as he rode his bike and went to Familyland on Friday. It was a gorgeous 60+ degree day. I laughed at the forecast of a Saturday snowstorm. There's nothing to be concerned about. It was too warm. If it snows, it won't stick.

I woke up early Saturday to the sound of "YaYa it's snowing!" I stared outside while drinking a latte. It was snowing so hard I could barely see Valley Avenue beyond the privacy fence. It wasn't long until the boys went outside to play. Our little guy didn't care that the temperature was in the teens. He hoped for a lot of snow and he got it. I bundled up later and we threw snowballs and had a wonderful time. It was amazing to think that 24 hours earlier we were playing kickball.

Sunday morning, I found myself inside a huge cardboard box in our basement. It was a spaceship that transported us to Mars. Gregory instructed me to sit still while he scouted the area. It wasn't safe, so we zoomed to Jupiter where we ate ice cream with our hands. Later, we enjoyed blueberry pancakes at Cracker Barrel.

The fun ended and they drove home to Richmond. I pondered on Gregory's ability to create a spaceship out of a cardboard box. Children have wonderful imaginations. They have faith and a depth of understanding that adults need. Gregory wished for snow, packed his snow pants and boots. He was rewarded with snow. I encourage you to spend time with a child when you can. You might be rewarded with ice cream on Jupiter or a deeper relationship with God the Father, Son and Holy Spirit.

Cathy Richard

UMCOR School Kits

Homemade or purchased cloth tote bags are no longer being accepted. All items must be new. Please do not include any personal notes, money, or additional materials in the kits. Contents of kits or the containers of kits should not be imprinted with cartoon characters, advertisements, religious, patriotic, military, or camouflage symbols. Kit value Approx. \$11 /kit.

Materials:

- One pair blunt scissors, round tip only, no plastic scissors
- One box of 24 crayons, only 24-count boxes are accepted
- Three one-subject notebooks, no marble compositional or 3-5 subject
- One pack of loose-leaf paper, 100-200 pg. packets & wide or college ruled
- One hand-held pencil sharpener, 1-inch or longer, remove from packaging
- One ruler, 12" or 30 centimeters long, sturdy or flexible material accepted
- Six unsharpened pencils
- · One eraser, Two inches or larger
- One two-gallon re-sealable plastic bag

Assembly Instructions: Stack all paper items on top of each other.

- Place all loose items in top of paper. Small loose items may be placed in a smaller re-sealable bag.
- Place kit inside of re-sealable bag and seal.

Care & Connect

Health Ministry – Purpose is to promote Wholistic health & prevent/ minimize illness at KUMC and the surrounding community.

Parish Nurse: Contact me if you have any health concerns that I can help with or if you would like a hospital or home visit from me, Doris Miller BSN, RN, Faith Community Nurse. Cell phone 540-303-3135, E-mail dorismmiller@yahoo.com.

Blood Pressure Checks will resume

when safe after COVID.

COVID Update: CDC March 17, 2022

Community transmission is LOW In Winchester & Frederick Co.,VA.

*Stay <u>up to date</u> with COVID-19 vaccines and booster

*Get tested if you have symptoms. Decisions to wear a mask should be informed by individual risk. People may choose to wear a mask based on personal preference. Individuals should wear a well-fitting mask if they have symptoms of COVID-19, had a positive SARS-CoV-2 test in the past 10 days, or if they had recent close contact with someone with SARS-CoV-2 infection and should not attend church. You may view our service on-line on our KUMC web site or Facebook.

*Maintain improved ventilation in public indoor spaces by bringing fresh outdoor air into a building by opening multiple doors & windows. You will notice that the windows in sanctuary will be partially open to improve ventilation.

With current high levels of vaccination & high levels of immunity from both vaccination & infections, the risk of medically significant disease, hospitalization, & death from COVID-19 is greatly reduced for most people. At the same time, we know that some people and communities, such as our oldest citizens, people who are immunocompromised, and people with disabilities, are at higher risk for serious illness and face challenging decisions navigating a world with COVID-19. Walk with a DOC This is a doctor-led group that is free to join & meets at Valley Health Wellness & Fitness Center. Walks in April are on Wednesday, April 13, at 11 am-12 pm & Saturday, April 23, at 9-10 am. Arrive 30 minutes early to check in.

APRIL is Stress Awareness & Health Care Decision Month.

John 2:6 If we say we are His, we must follow the example of Christ.

Health Education: Stress Awareness: Stress can help - sometimes. According to the Nat'l. Inst. of Mental Health, "stress can motivate people to prepare or perform and might even be life-saving in some situations." People under stress (especially those prone to chronic stress) are more susceptible to a variety of ailments, from headaches and insomnia to high blood pressure and heart disease. Why Stress? A survey by the American Psychological Assoc. found that the five factors most often cited as a source of stress were money, work, family, economic outlook and relationships. Tips for Managing Stress: Visit your doctor. They're really in the best position to get you started on the path to a stressfree lifestyle. Make an appointment. Meditation. One of the most effective ways to deal with stress is to learn how to silence the mind. Meditation is one of the most popular methods of achieving this quiet. Exercise. Whether you jog, bicycle, or just take walks, be sure to get some fresh air & exercise in your daily routine.

Health Care Decision & Organ Donation - Do you have an Advance Directive & Organ Donation Directive? It is easy to complete. Five Wishes is approved by the VA Gen. Assembly. Copies can be found in the narthex. It does not have to be notarized in VA, but your signature needs to be witnessed by 2 persons. If you have questions or need help completing this, contact Doris, 540-303-3135. Hospitality - KUMC family, Will & I wish to thank the Care & Connect Committee for taking over as the hosts for the long awaited coffee hour! This new endeavor was something we were looking forward to so very much, but, suddenly, without warning, we had a minor catastrophe, at the last minute in our home & then some unanticipated medical problems to top it off. Graciously, Maria & her wonderful group, took over for us and made the long awaited coffee hour come to fruition. Many, many thanks to Maria Castro, Polly Look, Brenda Long, Nancy Tisinger & all others of whom I am not aware, for stepping up to the plate for us and providing the long awaited FEL-LOWSHIP moment. Will & I hope to have another opportunity to host a

coffee hour in the future and will look forward to seeing everyone again at that time. Many thanks also to all who attended to help bring added and special fellowship to our church. Most Sincerely, Ann

Hope Fund—Dear Friends of KUMC, we have had some questions recently about the Hope Fund. Let me tell you about this very important fund. It was started around 1981 according to my records. I t is a fund that is so graciously given by the people of the church. This fund was started many years ago to help people of the church & their families. We also help if someone comes to the church and needs gas. We do have a limit of \$25 for that person. It is very much appreciated by those who need just a little extra help. If you want to give to the Hope Fund you can leave your gift on the alter railing the 1st Sunday of the month during communion. Thank you for the love and care we give to each other at KUMC, Blessings, Polly Look, Hope Fund Treasurer.

KNEEMAIL/Prayer Vine - Care & Connect has resurrected the former prayer

chain. I suggested dubbing it *Knee-Mail* after a phrase I learned in the Emmaus community, "God always answers *Knee-Mail*". This email/ telephone group is specifically for prayer concerns



that arise during the week. On our website, kernstownumc.org, select Care on the Home screen, in the drop-down, click Prayer Request. A form appears. Anyone in need of prayer (not just members) can submit concerns. The info is sent directly to pray-

er@kernstownumc.org. Members can send requests directly to this address. I check it once in the morning & again in the evening. If you want to be a telephone PRAYer call me. I will add you to the call list managed by Maria Castro, Charlie Donohoe, & Polly Look. These ladies ask that if you have access to email please do NOT request telephone calls. If there is a *critical concern*, please call me. Critical=imminent danger, ie. fire, accident, heart attack, etc. I will activate the KneeMail/Prayer Vine immediately. If you have any questions please ask me or Roger Hill, Care & Connect Chair Cathy Richard 540.931.2475.

Worship & Wonder

MENDING THE FABRIC OF OUR LIVES

Each week in Lent we have been creating different items to show how we take something simple and turn it into something useful and beautiful.

We have many people to thank for making all of this possible. The spinning wheel behind the alter is on loan from the National trust through Bell Grove Plantation. The tapestry, on loan from Rev. Steve Wells, was handmade in Zimbabwe. Micki Smith, from the Brazen Sheep in Middleburg, brought a spinning wheel to show how fleece is turned into thread. She and Norma Johnson knitted the created yarn into a scarf. You were given a pocket prayer cloth knitted/crocheted by Susan Hill, David Landrum, Doris Miller, Sherry Ford, Marilyn Cockey (Sherry's neighbor), and Lorraine Shelton as a reminder that God is always with us and for us to pray. Betty Lou Langager took torn jeans and patched them to be useful again. Rev. Mochel Morris brought her loom and showed how to take yarn and weave it into a beautiful cloth. A a God's eye kit was given out with the bulletins. And lastly, Kathryn Heberle, a seamstress/ quilter/embroiderer, showed beautifully created garments made from thread. There were many more behind the scene that were instrumental in providing the support to make everything run smoothly.

Thank you to each and everyone of you.

Mending the FABRIC of our Lives



April 10 ~ Palm Sunday 10:20 a.m.



"Come Touch the Robe" Cantata What did Jesus wear

April 14, 15 & 16 ~ Noon to 3 p.m.



Stations of the Cross Walk alongside His journey

April 14 ~ Maundy Thursday 7 p.m.



Worship Service & Communion in Sanctuary

April 15 ~ Good Friday at Noon



Devotion in Sanctuary

April 17 ~ Easter Sunrise 6 a.m.



Joint Service at Opequon Presbyterian Church

April 17 ~ Easter Worship 10:20 a.m.



Worship & Communion at Kernstown UMC



REV. GARY HEATON 540-667-7298 3239 Valley Pike, Winchester, VA 22602



Worship at 10:20 a.m. www.kernstownumc.org

Easter Sunrise Service is at the Picnic Shelter at Opequon. Park in the grass along the driveway on Opequon Church Lane.

Educate & Equip

Vacation Bible School Returns this Summer!

I am so excited to announce that VBS will be returning to Kernstown this summer with a revival of the Go Fish VICTORY program! Scheduled for Sunday, July 10 through Friday, July 15, the program will offer both volunteer and educational opportunities for all age groups. We will also be providing free meals all week to our participants and community.

Currently, we are looking for leaders for the following areas:

- ♦ Kids Bible Study
- ♦ Adult Bible Study
- ◆ Preschool
- ◆ Crafts
- ♦ Games



If you are interested in leading one of these areas, please let me know by email (vthenshaw@comcast.net) or by text (540-247-6231). Stay on the lookout for additional volunteer opportunities to be posted in the coming months. You won't want to miss this awesome week of VBS at KUMC!

Looking forward to celebrating the V-I-C-T-O-R-Y with all of you! Kelly

Stations of the Cross

On Thursday, Friday, and Saturday of Passion Week (from noon to 3:00 each day), you will have the opportunity to walk the Stations of the Cross. They follow the steps and events of the last days of Jesus' life. Come join us and experience the agony, humility, and death Jesus suffered for each one of us. At the end of your journey, you will have the opportunity to kneel and pray at the foot of the cross.

In the mailbox



To my Church Family Ilrank you for the love and bondness to my sisten many walker during her

of your for proyen visits Phone calls and cauls. They we quetly applicated. Kernstown church profle cere the Best Praying this God will Bless everyone of you. Jour en christ

my new address is Nellie Snats 22 arrowhed Rol. Front Royal, va 52530



We wanted to thank are of the Carolan was Carre To var home on Thursday and soung for us with the recent ful songer and Heavanly Noices.

Joe made a rasher dull holdery into a more

we send each one of you are our late out prayer for a very Hoppy and Healthy new year.

Lover wine, norme & Bed





Dear Kernstown UMC, I just wanter to thank all of you for your prayers and thinks to all who sent Cards and well hishes.

I am back at Spring autor and doing well.

I miss seeing my church banuly

God Bless you! Lloya Heny



LERNER & LOEWE'S CAMELOT

Bus Trip ~ Sun., May 1 Riverside Center for the Performing Arts in Fredericksburg, our own David Landrum directing! Sign up in narthex, contact Lorraine S. 540-771-8301



Bus Trip ~ Tuesday, June 28 Sight & Sound, Lancaster, Contact Lorraine Shelton 540-771-8301



Save the dates



Donivan "Donnie" Wilson was received into the arms of Christ on March 17, 2022. Please keep his family in your prayers.

+++

Kelly Morgan Walker on the loss of her father, Art Morgan

Helen Baylis on the loss of her sister, Lovene Newlin



A heartfelt thank you to everyone who made a donation to Kernstown Church in memory of Marshall Carper after his passing.

Your kindness will always be remember by our family.

Love and Blessings, JoAnne

<u>Trustees Need</u>: COMMERCIAL LANDSCAPER

If you know a commercial landscaping business who does both mowing & snow removal, please call Jerry Chapman at



540-303-3739. Thank You.



Birthdays

Gussie Lee 01 Isabella McWhorter 04 Kenneth Whetzel 04 05 Joseph Arbogast Christine Michael 05 Kimberly Ricketts 06 Ronald Dye 08 **Nelda Harless** 09 Finnick Fincham 10 **Betty Wilkins** 10 **Betsy Burns** 12 **Cody Williams** 13 Christopher Affolder 14 Tod Black 14 Susan Wills 14 Lauri Greene 15 Caroline Fields 16 Robin Creswell 17 Ashley Martin 17 Zachary Anton 20 Vauda Adams 23 Jim Park 23 Christina Rust 23 Pam Franklin 24 Gary Lantz 25 Steve Wells 26 **Timothy Youmans** 27 Victoria Turley 28

> CH CH What's missing? UR



Anniversaries

Steve & Betsy Burns	02
Terry & Stacey Umbenour	16
Steven & Jean Ann Ayers	20
Raymond & Sonya Hess	21
Chris & Kathy Lutz	21
Russell & Robin Creswell	28

Birthday or Anniversary missing, call the office to update our database records.

Directory Correction:

Kevin & Barb Mosser 106 Heron Ct Correction on city Lake Frederick, VA 22630 (New Members Dec 2021)

If you have any updates to your mailing address, phone number or email, contact the office via

Email, phone or website: office@kernstownumc.org

540-667-7298

www.kernstownumc.org
About tab—>contact us.

A digital copy of our newsletter is online at kernstownumc.org/newsletter

New Member Orientation Class - Rev. Heaton will offer an orientation class April 3, 10, & 17 for anyone interested in belonging to Kernstown UMC. The class will meet at 9:00 in the narthex and then move to the pastor's study. Please contact the church office with any questions. Our next New Member Sunday is April 24.



Members Class

Find Out More About Our Church

KERNSTOWN UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

3239 Valley Pike Winchester, VA 22602-5303

Return Service Requested

Gary Heaton, Pastor
Charles Harless, Pastor Emeritus
Cathy Richard, Lay Leader
Kelly Henshaw, Chancel Choir Director
Cathy Lichvar, Treasurer
Doris Miller, RN, Parish Nurse
Vicky Maphis, Nursery Attendant
David Landrum, Pianist/Organist & Hand Bell
Conductor, Music Director
Alisha Thomas, Communications & Technology
Coordinator
Pam Brannon, Administrative Assistant

Phone: (540) 667-7298

Email: office@kernstownumc.org Web: www.kernstownumc.org NON-PROFIT
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO. 66
Winchester, VA

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					1	2
3 5th Sunday in Lent 9:00 New Member Orientation 9:00 Sunday School 10:20 Worship ~ Rev. Wells Isa. 43:16-21; Psalm 126; Phil 3:4b-14; John 12:1-8	4 7-11 Fire Safety Insp	5	6 9:BSF 11 Prayer & Care 1:30 Staff Mtg 5:30 TOPS 6 Handbell 7 J Choir	7 8:30 TOPS	8	9 Crafting Group Fellowship Hall 10 J Choir
10 Passion/Palm Sunday 9:00 New Member Orientation 9:00 Sunday School 10:20 Worship & CANTATA Palm Srvc:: Luke 19:28-40; Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29; Passion Srvc: Isaiah 50:4-9; Psalm 31:9-16; Phil. 2:5-11; Luke 22:14-23:56, 23:1-49		12 Tuesday of Holy Week 10 UWF (United Women in Faith) 7:00 Men's Grp Isa. 49:1-7; Psalm 71:1-14; 1 Cor. 1:18- 31; John 12:20-36	Isa. 40:4-9; Psalm	14 Maundy Thursday 12 Stations of the Cross 7 Worship Service Ex. 12:1-4, 5-10, 11-14; Psalm 116:1-4, 12-19; 1 Cor. 11:23-26; John 13:1-17, 31b-35	Noon Devotion Stations of the Cross Isa. 52:13-53:12; Psalm 22; Heb. 10:16-25; John 18:1-19:42	16 Holy Saturday Easter Eve 12 Stations of the Cross Job 14:1-14; Psalm 31:1-4, 15-16; 1 Pet. 4:1-8; Matt. 27:57-66; John 19:38-42
17 Easter 6:00 Sunrise Service @Opequon 9:00 New Member Orientation 9:00 Sunday School 10:20 Worship Acts 10:34-43; Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24; 1 Cor 15:19-26; John 20:1-18; Luke 24:1-12	18 Office Closed Newsletter Deadline	19 11 Care & Connect	20 9:BSF 11 Prayer & Care 5:30 TOPS 6 Handbell 7 ♪ Choir		22 Earth Day	23
24 New Member Sunday 9:00 Sunday School 10:20 Worship ~ Pastor Erbach Acts 5:27-32; Psalm 150; Rev 1:4-8; John 20:19-31	25	26 7:00 Men's Grp	11 Prayer & Care	28 8:30 TOPS 6 Educate & Equip 7 Church Council (tentatively canceled)	Apple Blossom Weekend	30 Apple Blossom